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For your convenience bills can be paid online 
anytime at www.mitchellemc.com or at the 
Camilla, Albany and Sylvester offices.

The Mitchell EMC Newsletter is published monthly 
and mailed to all members of Mitchell Electric 
Membership Corporation.

Toll Free Service Number
1-800-479-6034

Operators on Duty
24 Hours a Day 7 Days a Week

IF YOUR POWER IS OUT
Please call us at one of the numbers 
listed above. We have dispatchers on 

duty 24-hours a day. Be prepared to give 
the name in which the account is listed 

and the account number if possible. This 
information is shown on every electric bill. 
We suggest posting this information near 

a phone in your home.

Statement of Equal Employment Opportunity
All applicants for employment shall be considered and hired on the basis of merit, without regard to race, color, religion, sex (including pregnancy), age, 
national origin, disability, genetic information, or past or present military status.  The employment practices shall ensure equal treatment of all employees, 
without discrimination as to promotion, discharge, rates of pay, fringe benefits, job training, classification, referral, and other aspects of employment, on the 
basis of race, color, religion, sex (including pregnancy), national origin, disability, age, genetic information, or past or present military status.  M/F/V/DV/D

Note:  If you move or no longer have electric service with Mitchell EMC, it is important that members keep their 
address current, so that future disbursements can be properly mailed. Capital credits are reserved for members even 
if they move out of the Mitchell EMC service area. Mitchell EMC will make a diligent effort to send a check by mail.

Serving in 14 Southwest Georgia Counties...

The Board of Directors meets on the 3rd Thursday of each month.
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By Abby Berry
These days many of us are spending more time at home and finding new, creative ways to enhance our 

living space. Tackling do-it-yourself (DIY) projects for the home can be fun and cost-effective, so why not 
roll up those sleeves and get started! Whether you’re painting the front door with a fresh hue or finally 
upgrading those patio lights, successfully completing a DIY home project is incredibly satisfying. But many 
of these projects do not come without risks. Here are a few safety tips to keep in mind as you get to work. 

•    Start by selecting a designated work 
area. The amount of space you’ll need will 
depend on the size and scope of your project, 
but make sure you have adequate lighting 
and ventilation (if necessary). Required tools 
and equipment should be located in your 
workspace and organized for easy access. 

•    Personal protective equipment (PPE) 
is your friend. We know you’re a pro but 
investing a few bucks in PPE is essential 
for most home projects. Stock up on safety 
goggles, dust masks, ear plugs (or noise 
reduction ear protectors), gloves and any 
other kind of protection you’ll need for your 
project. Remember to wear appropriate 
clothing and shoes. (Ditch the sandals for 
this!)

•    Work slowly and clean as you go. 
When you rush through a DIY project, you’ll 
likely end up with less desirable results than 
you intended, or worse, you could make 
a costly or dangerous mistake. Take your time and remember that you are in control of the project. You 
should also clean as you go to ensure a safer workspace. Pick up any scrap materials, tools that aren’t in use 
and any tripping hazards. 

•    Be cautious with power tools. Annually, 8% of electrocutions in the U.S. are attributed to improper 
use of power tools. The Electrical Safety Foundation International offers the following safety tips:

- Use ground fault circuit interrupters (GFCIs) with every power tool to protect against electrical shock.
- Never use power tools near live electrical wires or water pipes.
- Use extreme caution when cutting or drilling into walls where electrical wires or water pipes could 
   be accidentally touched or penetrated.
- If a power tool trips a safety device while in use, take the tool to a manufacturer-authorized repair
   center for service.
- Do not use power tools without the proper guards.
- When using a wet-dry vacuum cleaner or a pressure washer, be sure to follow the manufacturer’s
   instructions to avoid electrical shock.
Remember, you should only tackle DIY home projects within your skill and comfort level. For projects 

that require extensive electrical work, we strongly recommend you hire a licensed, qualified electrician for 
assistance. 

Practice Safety When DIY-ing

Tackling a DIY home project is incredibly satisfying, but many of 
these projects can come with risks. Keep safety in mind as you 
take on any home improvements.   Photo Credit: Roselyn Tirado



Share & Win!
Send us your favorite quick and easy 

dinner recipes. If your recipe is chosen 
for print, you can win a 

$25 credit 
on your next Mitchell EMC bill.

Send recipes to: Heather Greene, P.O. 
Box 409, Camilla, GA 31730 or email to 

heather.greene@mitchellemc.com.

A Community Partner Since 1937

Submitted By: Heather Shiver,
Mitchell County

Ingredients:
2 or 3 cans of chicken
1 cup mayo
3 or 4 almonds chopped (optional)
Small onion, diced (optional)
1 can cream of chicken soup
4 boiled eggs, diced
1 sleeve of Ritz crackers, crushed

Directions:
Preheat oven to 400°. Mix these 

ingredients together and put a sleeve 
of crushed Ritz crackers on top. Cook
covered for 15 minutes, then cook 
uncovered for 15 minutes.

Hot Chicken Salad

WATT’S
COOKINGTree Trimming Improves Service for All

By Tony Tucker, President/CEO
One of the things I love best about our 

community is the natural beauty that 
surrounds us. We are fortunate to have so 
many trees that offer beauty, shade and a 

habitat for all sorts 
of birds and other 
wildlife. We know that 
you appreciate our 
community for many 
of the same reasons. 

At Mitchell EMC, 
we strive to balance 
maintaining beautiful 
surroundings and 

ensuring a reliable power supply by keeping 
power lines clear in rights of way (ROW). 

While we recognize and appreciate 
the beauty of trees, there are three main 
benefits to tree trimming in ROW areas. 
However, before touching on the main 
reasons, let me explain what a “right of 
way” is and how it may impact you. A right 
of way is the land we use to construct, 
maintain, replace or repair underground 
and overhead power lines. Rights of way 
enable the co-op to provide clearance 
from trees and other obstructions that 
could hinder the power line installation, 
maintenance or operation. ROW areas are 
typically on public lands or located near 
a business or home. Regardless, Mitchell 
EMC must be able to maintain the power 
lines above and below the ROW. The 
overall goal of our vegetation management 
program is to provide reliable power to our 
members while maintaining the beauty 
of our community. Proactive vegetation 
management benefits co-op members in 
three tangible ways.
Safety

First and foremost, we care about our 
members and put their safety and that of 

our lineworkers above all else. Overgrown 
vegetation and trees pose a risk to power 
lines. For example, if trees are touching 
power lines in our members’ yards, they 
can pose grave danger to families. If 
children can access those trees, they can 
potentially climb into a danger zone. 
Electricity can arc, or jump, from a power 
line to a nearby conductor like a tree. A 
proactive approach also diminishes the 
chances of fallen branches or trees during 
severe weather events that make it more 
complicated and dangerous for lineworkers 
to restore power.  
Reliability 

Of course, one of the biggest benefits of a 
smart vegetation management program is 
reliability. Strategic tree trimming reduces 
the frequency of downed lines causing 
power outages. Generally speaking, healthy 
trees don’t fall on power lines, and clear 
lines don’t cause problems. Proactive 
trimming and pruning keeps lines clear to 
promote reliability. 
Affordability   

As you know, Mitchell EMC is a not-
for-profit cooperative, and that means we 
strive to keep our costs in check in order to 
keep our rates affordable. This extends to 
our approach to vegetation management. 
If trees grow too close to power lines, 
the potential for expensive repairs also 
increases. Effective tree trimming and other 
vegetation management efforts keep costs 
down for everyone. 

Our community is a special place. We 
appreciate the beauty trees afford, but we 
also know our community depends on us to 
provide reliable energy. Through vegetation 
management, we are better able to keep 
the power lines clear, prepare for future 
weather events and secure the reliability of 
the grid. 
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   The 84th Annual Meeting of the Members of Mitchell EMC on Friday, April 16, 2021, at the 
EMC headquarters in Camilla. This will be conducted as a drive-in meeting. Registration will 
take place in your automobile as you drive-in. The meeting will be broadcasted over your radio. 
A brief report of the business operations for the Cooperative will be made to the members, and 
we will draw for door prizes later that day and winners will be contacted.  Registration begins 
at 7:00 a.m. and will close promptly at 10:00 a.m. To be eligible for the drawing of prizes, you 
must register before 10:00 a.m. and you will not have to be present to win.

84th Annual Meeting of the Members of Mitchell EMC



Share & Win!
Send us your favorite quick and easy 

dinner recipes. If your recipe is chosen 
for print, you can win a 

$25 credit 
on your next Mitchell EMC bill.

Send recipes to: Heather Greene, P.O. 
Box 409, Camilla, GA 31730 or email to 

heather.greene@mitchellemc.com.

A Community Partner Since 1937

Submitted By: Heather Shiver,
Mitchell County

Ingredients:
2 or 3 cans of chicken
1 cup mayo
3 or 4 almonds chopped (optional)
Small onion, diced (optional)
1 can cream of chicken soup
4 boiled eggs, diced
1 sleeve of Ritz crackers, crushed

Directions:
Preheat oven to 400°. Mix these 

ingredients together and put a sleeve 
of crushed Ritz crackers on top. Cook
covered for 15 minutes, then cook 
uncovered for 15 minutes.

Hot Chicken Salad

WATT’S
COOKINGTree Trimming Improves Service for All

By Tony Tucker, President/CEO
One of the things I love best about our 

community is the natural beauty that 
surrounds us. We are fortunate to have so 
many trees that offer beauty, shade and a 

habitat for all sorts 
of birds and other 
wildlife. We know that 
you appreciate our 
community for many 
of the same reasons. 

At Mitchell EMC, 
we strive to balance 
maintaining beautiful 
surroundings and 

ensuring a reliable power supply by keeping 
power lines clear in rights of way (ROW). 

While we recognize and appreciate 
the beauty of trees, there are three main 
benefits to tree trimming in ROW areas. 
However, before touching on the main 
reasons, let me explain what a “right of 
way” is and how it may impact you. A right 
of way is the land we use to construct, 
maintain, replace or repair underground 
and overhead power lines. Rights of way 
enable the co-op to provide clearance 
from trees and other obstructions that 
could hinder the power line installation, 
maintenance or operation. ROW areas are 
typically on public lands or located near 
a business or home. Regardless, Mitchell 
EMC must be able to maintain the power 
lines above and below the ROW. The 
overall goal of our vegetation management 
program is to provide reliable power to our 
members while maintaining the beauty 
of our community. Proactive vegetation 
management benefits co-op members in 
three tangible ways.
Safety

First and foremost, we care about our 
members and put their safety and that of 

our lineworkers above all else. Overgrown 
vegetation and trees pose a risk to power 
lines. For example, if trees are touching 
power lines in our members’ yards, they 
can pose grave danger to families. If 
children can access those trees, they can 
potentially climb into a danger zone. 
Electricity can arc, or jump, from a power 
line to a nearby conductor like a tree. A 
proactive approach also diminishes the 
chances of fallen branches or trees during 
severe weather events that make it more 
complicated and dangerous for lineworkers 
to restore power.  
Reliability 

Of course, one of the biggest benefits of a 
smart vegetation management program is 
reliability. Strategic tree trimming reduces 
the frequency of downed lines causing 
power outages. Generally speaking, healthy 
trees don’t fall on power lines, and clear 
lines don’t cause problems. Proactive 
trimming and pruning keeps lines clear to 
promote reliability. 
Affordability   

As you know, Mitchell EMC is a not-
for-profit cooperative, and that means we 
strive to keep our costs in check in order to 
keep our rates affordable. This extends to 
our approach to vegetation management. 
If trees grow too close to power lines, 
the potential for expensive repairs also 
increases. Effective tree trimming and other 
vegetation management efforts keep costs 
down for everyone. 

Our community is a special place. We 
appreciate the beauty trees afford, but we 
also know our community depends on us to 
provide reliable energy. Through vegetation 
management, we are better able to keep 
the power lines clear, prepare for future 
weather events and secure the reliability of 
the grid. 

5/21

   The 84th Annual Meeting of the Members of Mitchell EMC on Friday, April 16, 2021, at the 
EMC headquarters in Camilla. This will be conducted as a drive-in meeting. Registration will 
take place in your automobile as you drive-in. The meeting will be broadcasted over your radio. 
A brief report of the business operations for the Cooperative will be made to the members, and 
we will draw for door prizes later that day and winners will be contacted.  Registration begins 
at 7:00 a.m. and will close promptly at 10:00 a.m. To be eligible for the drawing of prizes, you 
must register before 10:00 a.m. and you will not have to be present to win.

84th Annual Meeting of the Members of Mitchell EMC



VOL. 58 NO. 5  • MAY 2021

The news
you need to

know in
5 minutes!

CAMILLA, GEORGIA
www.mitchellemc.com

Mitchell

Mitchell EMC
Post Office Box 409

Camilla, Georgia 31730

Tony F. Tucker
President and CEO

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
W. Lucius Adkins Jr.

Chairman of the Board
Baker County

Serving in 14 Southwest Georgia counties...

John B. Johnson Sr.
Vice-Chairman
Mitchell County

Dennis Champion
Dougherty County

Johnny Cochran
Worth County

T. Ralph Davis Jr.
Mitchell County

Doyle Medders
Secretary-Treasurer

Worth County

Joseph Rackley
Mitchell County

Max Lewis Jr.
Dougherty County

Billy Senkbeil
Worth County

A Consumer Owned Georgia Corporation Since 1937

OFFICE HOURS
8:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M.
Monday thru Friday

MITCHELL EMC DIRECTORY
HEADQUARTERS BUILDING

475 Cairo Highway
Post Office Box 409

Camilla, Georgia 31730
(229)336-5221
(229)436-0070
(229)776-3386

E-Mail: general@mitchellemc.com
www.mitchellemc.com

5807 Newton Road
Albany 31706

208 Dexter Wilson Boulevard
Sylvester 31791

DISTRICT OFFICES

For your convenience bills can be paid online 
anytime at www.mitchellemc.com or at the 
Camilla, Albany and Sylvester offices.

The Mitchell EMC Newsletter is published monthly 
and mailed to all members of Mitchell Electric 
Membership Corporation.

Toll Free Service Number
1-800-479-6034

Operators on Duty
24 Hours a Day 7 Days a Week

IF YOUR POWER IS OUT
Please call us at one of the numbers 
listed above. We have dispatchers on 

duty 24-hours a day. Be prepared to give 
the name in which the account is listed 

and the account number if possible. This 
information is shown on every electric bill. 
We suggest posting this information near 

a phone in your home.

Statement of Equal Employment Opportunity
All applicants for employment shall be considered and hired on the basis of merit, without regard to race, color, religion, sex (including pregnancy), age, 
national origin, disability, genetic information, or past or present military status.  The employment practices shall ensure equal treatment of all employees, 
without discrimination as to promotion, discharge, rates of pay, fringe benefits, job training, classification, referral, and other aspects of employment, on the 
basis of race, color, religion, sex (including pregnancy), national origin, disability, age, genetic information, or past or present military status.  M/F/V/DV/D

Note:  If you move or no longer have electric service with Mitchell EMC, it is important that members keep their 
address current, so that future disbursements can be properly mailed. Capital credits are reserved for members even 
if they move out of the Mitchell EMC service area. Mitchell EMC will make a diligent effort to send a check by mail.

Serving in 14 Southwest Georgia Counties...

The Board of Directors meets on the 3rd Thursday of each month.

05/21

By Abby Berry
These days many of us are spending more time at home and finding new, creative ways to enhance our 

living space. Tackling do-it-yourself (DIY) projects for the home can be fun and cost-effective, so why not 
roll up those sleeves and get started! Whether you’re painting the front door with a fresh hue or finally 
upgrading those patio lights, successfully completing a DIY home project is incredibly satisfying. But many 
of these projects do not come without risks. Here are a few safety tips to keep in mind as you get to work. 

•    Start by selecting a designated work 
area. The amount of space you’ll need will 
depend on the size and scope of your project, 
but make sure you have adequate lighting 
and ventilation (if necessary). Required tools 
and equipment should be located in your 
workspace and organized for easy access. 

•    Personal protective equipment (PPE) 
is your friend. We know you’re a pro but 
investing a few bucks in PPE is essential 
for most home projects. Stock up on safety 
goggles, dust masks, ear plugs (or noise 
reduction ear protectors), gloves and any 
other kind of protection you’ll need for your 
project. Remember to wear appropriate 
clothing and shoes. (Ditch the sandals for 
this!)

•    Work slowly and clean as you go. 
When you rush through a DIY project, you’ll 
likely end up with less desirable results than 
you intended, or worse, you could make 
a costly or dangerous mistake. Take your time and remember that you are in control of the project. You 
should also clean as you go to ensure a safer workspace. Pick up any scrap materials, tools that aren’t in use 
and any tripping hazards. 

•    Be cautious with power tools. Annually, 8% of electrocutions in the U.S. are attributed to improper 
use of power tools. The Electrical Safety Foundation International offers the following safety tips:

- Use ground fault circuit interrupters (GFCIs) with every power tool to protect against electrical shock.
- Never use power tools near live electrical wires or water pipes.
- Use extreme caution when cutting or drilling into walls where electrical wires or water pipes could 
   be accidentally touched or penetrated.
- If a power tool trips a safety device while in use, take the tool to a manufacturer-authorized repair
   center for service.
- Do not use power tools without the proper guards.
- When using a wet-dry vacuum cleaner or a pressure washer, be sure to follow the manufacturer’s
   instructions to avoid electrical shock.
Remember, you should only tackle DIY home projects within your skill and comfort level. For projects 

that require extensive electrical work, we strongly recommend you hire a licensed, qualified electrician for 
assistance. 

Practice Safety When DIY-ing

Tackling a DIY home project is incredibly satisfying, but many of 
these projects can come with risks. Keep safety in mind as you 
take on any home improvements.   Photo Credit: Roselyn Tirado



Share & Win!
Send us your favorite quick and easy 

dinner recipes. If your recipe is chosen 
for print, you can win a 

$25 credit 
on your next Mitchell EMC bill.

Send recipes to: Heather Greene, P.O. 
Box 409, Camilla, GA 31730 or email to 

heather.greene@mitchellemc.com.

A Community Partner Since 1937

Submitted By: Heather Shiver,
Mitchell County

Ingredients:
2 or 3 cans of chicken
1 cup mayo
3 or 4 almonds chopped (optional)
Small onion, diced (optional)
1 can cream of chicken soup
4 boiled eggs, diced
1 sleeve of Ritz crackers, crushed

Directions:
Preheat oven to 400°. Mix these 

ingredients together and put a sleeve 
of crushed Ritz crackers on top. Cook
covered for 15 minutes, then cook 
uncovered for 15 minutes.

Hot Chicken Salad

WATT’S
COOKINGTree Trimming Improves Service for All

By Tony Tucker, President/CEO
One of the things I love best about our 

community is the natural beauty that 
surrounds us. We are fortunate to have so 
many trees that offer beauty, shade and a 

habitat for all sorts 
of birds and other 
wildlife. We know that 
you appreciate our 
community for many 
of the same reasons. 

At Mitchell EMC, 
we strive to balance 
maintaining beautiful 
surroundings and 

ensuring a reliable power supply by keeping 
power lines clear in rights of way (ROW). 

While we recognize and appreciate 
the beauty of trees, there are three main 
benefits to tree trimming in ROW areas. 
However, before touching on the main 
reasons, let me explain what a “right of 
way” is and how it may impact you. A right 
of way is the land we use to construct, 
maintain, replace or repair underground 
and overhead power lines. Rights of way 
enable the co-op to provide clearance 
from trees and other obstructions that 
could hinder the power line installation, 
maintenance or operation. ROW areas are 
typically on public lands or located near 
a business or home. Regardless, Mitchell 
EMC must be able to maintain the power 
lines above and below the ROW. The 
overall goal of our vegetation management 
program is to provide reliable power to our 
members while maintaining the beauty 
of our community. Proactive vegetation 
management benefits co-op members in 
three tangible ways.
Safety

First and foremost, we care about our 
members and put their safety and that of 

our lineworkers above all else. Overgrown 
vegetation and trees pose a risk to power 
lines. For example, if trees are touching 
power lines in our members’ yards, they 
can pose grave danger to families. If 
children can access those trees, they can 
potentially climb into a danger zone. 
Electricity can arc, or jump, from a power 
line to a nearby conductor like a tree. A 
proactive approach also diminishes the 
chances of fallen branches or trees during 
severe weather events that make it more 
complicated and dangerous for lineworkers 
to restore power.  
Reliability 

Of course, one of the biggest benefits of a 
smart vegetation management program is 
reliability. Strategic tree trimming reduces 
the frequency of downed lines causing 
power outages. Generally speaking, healthy 
trees don’t fall on power lines, and clear 
lines don’t cause problems. Proactive 
trimming and pruning keeps lines clear to 
promote reliability. 
Affordability   

As you know, Mitchell EMC is a not-
for-profit cooperative, and that means we 
strive to keep our costs in check in order to 
keep our rates affordable. This extends to 
our approach to vegetation management. 
If trees grow too close to power lines, 
the potential for expensive repairs also 
increases. Effective tree trimming and other 
vegetation management efforts keep costs 
down for everyone. 

Our community is a special place. We 
appreciate the beauty trees afford, but we 
also know our community depends on us to 
provide reliable energy. Through vegetation 
management, we are better able to keep 
the power lines clear, prepare for future 
weather events and secure the reliability of 
the grid. 

5/21

   The 84th Annual Meeting of the Members of Mitchell EMC on Friday, April 16, 2021, at the 
EMC headquarters in Camilla. This will be conducted as a drive-in meeting. Registration will 
take place in your automobile as you drive-in. The meeting will be broadcasted over your radio. 
A brief report of the business operations for the Cooperative will be made to the members, and 
we will draw for door prizes later that day and winners will be contacted.  Registration begins 
at 7:00 a.m. and will close promptly at 10:00 a.m. To be eligible for the drawing of prizes, you 
must register before 10:00 a.m. and you will not have to be present to win.

84th Annual Meeting of the Members of Mitchell EMC


